

December 4, 2023

The Honorable Greg Galentine Mayor City of Cameron 44 Main Street Cameron, WV 26033

Dear Mayor Galentine:

Thank you for your application for funding through the FY2022 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program for the City of Cameron Demolition Project. The project will demolish five structures in the Town of Cameron that pose a threat to local public safety and health.

Your request has been approved in the amount of \$180,730. The West Virginia Department of Economic Development, Community Advancement and Development division will be administering these funds and will be in contact with you. Should you have any questions, please email your CDBG Program Manager, Ryan Halsey at Ryan.J.Halsey@wv.gov.

I am pleased to assist with these efforts for the citizens of the City of Cameron.

Sincerely

Jim Justice

Governor